



          La Crescent Township 








     Monthly Meeting Minutes

January 11, 2019
Final Approved
Township Board Members Present:
 

Bob Schuldt                     Jason Wieser
    Tom Tornstrom                               
 Dan Brodigan 

     Wayne Oliver                 
Larry Jankowski
     Karen Schuldt
                 
Chairman Bob Schuldt called the January monthly meeting to order at 7:00 PM.   The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. Clerk Karen Schuldt took the roll call. 

4. Approval of Agenda: Jason Wieser made a motion to approve the agenda with the correction of changing the year to 2019, Tom Tornstrom seconded, motion carried.
5. Minutes of December 10, 2018 Regular Meeting: Wayne Oliver made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Dan Brodigan seconded, motion carried.  
6. Visitors/Speakers to Address the Board: None
7. Treasurers Report:  Dan Brodigan made a motion to approve the Treasurers report as presented, Jason Wieser seconded, motion carried.  
8. Clerk Report: Karen reported filing for town office ends tomorrow January 15th at 5pm.  Offices to be filled at the March 12th Annual Meeting are Supervisor C & E which are a three-year term and Treasurer which is a 2-year term.  Filing fee is $2.00.   
9. Other or Old Business: A. Garbage Contract:  Wayne briefed the board on correspondence he had with Jason, and then with Gary at Hilltoppers.  They were not able to come up with an agreement as Hilltopper was looking for an exclusive for being the garbage hauler for the tote program.  After further discussion with Gary from Hilltopper and the board, and agreement was made to extend the current contact to December 31, 2019 with weekly garbage bags going to $3.85 per bag and weekly recyclable collection to $3.50 per household per month.   A motion was made by Wayne Oliver to accept the extension with Hilltopper at a price of $3.85 per bag pickup and $3.50 a month for recycling till 12/31/19, Jason Wieser seconded, motion carried.  The board will look at putting together bids for a contract for 2020.  Bob will check with Chiglo on the legality of an exclusive contract. 
Discussion was held on the current charge for garbage bags.  Wayne Oliver made a motion to increase the per bag price to $5.00 effective tonight, Jason Wieser seconded, motion carried. 
Wayne briefed the board that the La Crescent Township domain is currently in the state.gov IT department and is being processed.    Jason and Wayne will look into options for someone to host the web page.   Jason reported Bennett Brothers are going to wait till it’s a little colder to do the work on Town Hall Rd.  

10. Supervisors Report.:   Dan reported on North Pine Creek Road across from the Butz property the road was having a slide.  Dan contacted Zenke and they will take care of it by putting in some riprap and a slight shelf.   Bob reported Steve Abnet has resigned as snow plow driver and the other drivers will pick up his weeks. 
11.  Bills for Audit:  Dan Brodigan made a motion to accept the bills as presented, Tom Tornstrom seconded, motion carried
12. Adjournment: Dan Brodigan made a motion to adjourn at approximately 8:25 pm, Tom Tornstrom seconded, motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted, Karen Schuldt, La Crescent Township Clerk
